 

The work programme for the Committee during the autumn cycle has included a regular meeting, a combined Workshop on the Consultation Draft of the Growing Carlisle - Economic Strategy for the Carlisle region, a Special Budget Meeting and three meetings of the Task and Finish Group whose subject review is the situation in regard to Migrant Workers living and working in the district.

Housing related matters dominated the agenda of the meeting in November. 

The Committee considered, in wide ranging question and answer sessions, 

the updated Housing Strategy Action Plan, a report on the monitoring of the Carlisle Housing Association Contract, the progress of the Carlisle Housing Association Agreement; (a further report was requested on this item) and the development plans for the Carlisle Foyer for Young People. 

On such an fundamental issue as housing and homelessness, all these elements require in-depth scrutiny so that progress be made on actions needed to solve both present and future housing needs in Carlisle and District.

The Committee welcomed the Chairman of the Carlisle Partnership, Healthy Communities and Older People Priority Group who presented the first year’s activities of the group and described the intentions and plans for the remainder of 2007/8. After a questioning and discussion session, the Committee urged the Partnership to pursue funding and support for the projects concerning intervention training in connection with alcohol misuse as the Committee believes this is a significant issue in Carlisle. The Committee looks forward to a further report in March or April, 2008. 

The N.H.S.’s  Public Consultation document ‘Closer to Home’ was received by the Committee and will be scrutinised at a further meeting in the new year.

It was agreed that the Air Quality Action Plan, which is now completed, 

will be examined annually on its effectiveness by this Committee.

Following the Workshop on the draft of the Growing Carlisle – Economic Strategy, a meeting was held to discuss Members views and further questions. 

Emphasis was made in the discussion on the need for improvements to be seen through the Strategy for the more deprived areas, both urban and rural, but also that its focus needs to demonstrate a clear beneficial effect on all the local communities.

The first Special Budget Meeting was held in early December.  

Frustration was felt by members that several items on the Agenda could not receive 

full consideration due to reports required to examine the items, not being available. 

As a result, a further meeting of the Committee to discuss the Budget proposals will be held in January.

The Review of Charges on Licensing, Community Service and Development Services together with the Provisional Capital Programme for 2008/9, were noted and the Committee’s comments passed to the Executive.

The Task and Finish Group, formed to seek information on issues relating to Migrant Workers has met on three occasions. 

The Council was successful in applying for a place on the Improvement and Development Agency (IDeA) Migration Excellence Programme and has agreed with IDeA a Memorandum of Understanding for Carlisle through which support will be provided to the Council.  Aspects of this support for the Council will benefit the work of both the Task and Finish Group and the Equality and Diversity Partnership. 

The timetable for the T & F group’s programme of work has been extended and is expected to conclude at the end of March next year.

Olwyn Luckley

Chairman, Community O & S Committee

19th December 2007.
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